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A remarkable portrait of our contemporary world appeared two
months ago on the Internet website, 321gold. The title is
daunting: “Decline, Decay, Denial, Delusion and Despair,” but
the content is surely true to life. Starting from a street
scene to be found no doubt all over the eastern United States,
the  author  concludes  that  within  15  years  an  Orwellian
dictatorship will descend upon his country as the unwanted
effect of wanted causes. But the USA is not typical of the
whole world? The whole world is buying into the American way
of life. “Let the buyer beware”!

This autumn in the streets of Wildwood, New Jersey, the author
observed  pavements  encumbered  with  a  host  of  heavily
overweight men and women under 50 years of age rolling around
town on government-subsidized mobility scooters to visit one
fast-food joint after another in order to gorge on sugar-laden
goodies which would give their latest model scooters more work
than ever. His amusing name for them? – “The weight-challenged
disabled on their powered mobility enhancement vehicles.” Such
is the flight from reality of “political correctness” and its
language.

The author seeks causes for this tragic-comic effect: how can
the American people that once saved 12% of their income have
been persuaded to frighten the obesity statistics off the end
of the charts with a debt-laden, sugar-sodden way of life,
with no more savings for themselves and with an unbearable
burden of debt being bequeathed to their children and grand-
children? Of course there is a lack of self-control on their
part, he says, but there must be something more sinister, some
mind  behind  such  a  mindless  scene.  He  says  the  mass  of
citizens are being manipulated by an invisible government that
has mastered the modern techniques of mass manipulation.
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He quotes a pioneer of these masters from the 1920’s, Edward
Bernays: “The conscious and intelligent manipulation of the
masses is an important element in democratic society . . .
Vast numbers of human beings must cooperate in this manner if
they  are  to  live  together  as  a  smoothly  functioning
society . . . Whether in politics, business, social conduct or
ethical thinking, we are dominated by the relatively small
number of persons . . .who understand the mental processes and
social patterns of the masses.” They are “the true ruling
power of the country,” and they “pull the wires which control
the public mind.” For what purpose? For their own wealth and
power.

It is they who have organized today’s financial and economic
crisis for their own benefit. They have “wrecked the world
economy . . .shifted their worthless debt onto the backs of
taxpayers and unborn generations, thrown senior citizens and
savers under the bus by stealing 400 billion per year of
interest from them, and enriched themselves with bubble-level
profits and bonus payments.” And when the plug has to be
pulled on this unsustainable way of life, then our invisible
masters have prepared for us a 1984 “dictatorship of tears”
with militarized police with millions of bullets, surveillance
cameras and drones everywhere, imprisonment without charges
and so on and so on. Yet, says the author, it is the citizens’
own fault who have preferred ignorance to truth, sickness to
health, media lies to critical thinking, security to liberty.

There is only one thing lacking to this admirable analysis:
could our governing elite have run so wild, or our masses have
turned so dumb, if either had retained the least sense of a
God who judges us all at death, according to Ten Commandments?
Of course not. Catholics, wake up!

Kyrie eleison.


